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THERE IS HOPE FOSTER FAMILY AGENCY FISCAL COMPLIANCE ASSESSMENT 

(DESK REVIEW)  
 

REVIEW OF REPORT 
 

The Department of Children and Family Services (DCFS) Contracts Administration Division (CAD) 
conducted a Fiscal Compliance Assessment (Desk Review) of There is Hope Foster Family 
Agency (the Contractor) in May 2021. The Contractor provides Foster Family Agency (FFA) 
contracted program services and is headquartered in San Bernardino County.  
 
Key Outcomes 
 

NUMBER OF  
PRIORITY FINDINGS  

PRIORITY 1 
1 

PRIORITY 2 
0 

PRIORITY 3 
0 
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CAD conducted a Fiscal Compliance Assessment (Desk Review) of the Contractor’s financial 
records (Financial Overview) to determine their compliance with the FFA Contract.  
 
CAD identified potential internal control weakness in the following area:  
 
Priority 1 
 

• Financial Overview 
 

o   According to the Audited Financial Statements for the Fiscal Year ending  
December 31, 2019, the Contractor had a net asset deficit of $38,670, due to unpaid 
payroll taxes for Fiscal Years ending December 31, 2011 to December 31, 2015.  All 
current payroll taxes were paid on time. 

 
On June 15, 2021, the DCFS CAD Financial Specialist IV held an exit conference with the 
Contractor’s representative Executive Director. The Contractor’s representative agreed with the 
review finding and recommendation, and was receptive to implementing systemic changes to 
improve compliance with regulatory standards. The Contractor agreed to address the noted 
potential internal control weakness in a Fiscal Corrective Action Plan (FCAP).   
 
The Contractor provided the attached approved FCAP addressing the recommendations noted in 
this report. 
 
If you have any questions, your staff may contact me or Aldo Marin, Board Relations Manager, at  
(213) 351-5530. 
 
BDC:KR 
LTI:hk 
 
Attachments 
 
c: Fesia Davenport, Chief Executive Officer 
 Arlene Barrera, Auditor-Controller 
 Adolfo Gonzales, Chief Probation Officer 
 Brandon Nichols, Chief Deputy Probation Officer 
 Public Information Office 
 Audit Committee 
 Maysoun Fakhoury, CEO, There is Hope Foster Family Agency 
 Kellee Coleman, Regional Manager, Community Care Licensing Division 
 Monique Marshall-Turner, Regional Manager, Community Care Licensing Division   
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